
Local Pedestrian, Cycling and Traffic Calming Committee 12 September 2024 
 

Motorbike Parking - Victoria Street, Darlinghurst 

TRIM Container No.: 2024/437531 

 

Recommendations 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the reallocation of parking on the southern 
side of Victoria Street, Darlinghurst between the points 148 metres and 161.5 metres, 10 
motorbike spaces) east of Burton Street as "P Motor Bikes Only". 

 

Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney [Insert] [Insert] 

Transport for NSW [Insert] [Insert] 

NSW Police – Kings Cross PAC [Insert] [Insert] 

Representative for the Member for Sydney [Insert] [Insert] 

 
 
 

Advice 

Advice will be updated after the meeting. 

 

Background 

The City has received a submission from St Vincent's Hospital staff to remove the time 
restrictions for the motorbike parking in Victoria Street, Darlinghurst. The changes would 
provide more opportunities for motorbike parking for shift workers at the St Vincent’s 
Hospital. 
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Comments 

Parking on the southern side of Victoria Street in front of St Vincent’s Hospital where the 
parking changes are proposed is currently signposted as “P 8am-6pm Motor Bikes Only” and 
unrestricted at other times. 

Following feedback received from St. Vincent's Hospital staff that they are unable to use the 
motorbike parking spaces as the parking is often occupied by cars when hospital staff arrive 
for their shifts, it is proposed to remove the time restrictions and introduce all-day "Motorbike 
Parking". 

Consultation 

The City consulted local residents and businesses in the area. There were 4 letters sent out 
with no responses supporting or opposing the proposal. 

Financial 

Funds are available in the current budget. 

 

TANZ ALAM, A/SENIOR TRAFFIC ENGINEER 
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